
MPFSC Board Minutes 
September 17, 2020 

Zoom 
 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm 
 
Members Present: Theresa Morgan, Michelle Morey, Ginni Phillips, Dani Rhode, Sandy 
Nitschke, Andrea Kemler 

Guest: Kayla Morgan 
 
Approval of Minutes:  
Motion was made by Ginni to accept the minutes of the August 20, 2020 meeting; seconded by 
Dani; all in favor.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  no report -- look for updates on the google doc later 
❖ Membership - no changes 
❖ No statement presented. Will do an update on the google document later for the board to 

reference. 
❖ Ken sent a letter to Michelle expressing that the rink board is requesting user groups pay 

ahead for the first month and email made it seem like it might be a semi permanent 
arrangement. Will forward the letter so we can read it.  She believes this would not be an 
issue for the first payment, but it may not be something we can continue long term. 

Motion was made by Dani to accept the Treasurer’s Report; seconded by Sandy; all in favor. 
 
Ice Director’s Report: 
❖ Traverse City is inquiring about the November test session and said they will have quite 

a few skaters who would like to test as they did not have their June test session.  Ginni is 
double checking on the judges panel to see if they could still come.  If we can hold this it 
could end up being a fundraiser for us. 

Motion was made by Sandy to accept the Ice Director’s Report; seconded by Dani  ; all in favor. 
 
Learn to Skate Director’s Report:  
❖ Coaches working on getting certifications finalized. 
❖ Thinking about a potential calendar of when we can start LTS.  It could begin when our 

second session usually starts or perhaps a week or two after we get back on the ice. 
Just depends on when the rink opens. 

Motion was made by Ginni  to accept the Learn to Skate Director’s Report; seconded by 
Andrea; all in favor. 
 
New Business:  
❖ Return to the ice plan  

➢ Majority of discussion has to be tabled as we do not have a reopening date at 
this point.  The rink board is hesitant to open. They are worried about the 
potential of getting shut down and their financials.  They are asking for user 
groups to pay up front, at least for the short term. Unsure how “short” of a time 
that might be. 

 
 



➢ Ginni, Michelle and Theresa recently had a meeting with Ken and discussed the 
following points: 

■ Due to the enhanced cleaning that needs to be done between hockey 
league games due to COVID, the rink has requested we to start our 
Sunday session @ 4 pm. Rather than do that we are temporarily dropping 
Sundays with the caveat that we want to pick them back up at our usual 
time when things normalize with the hockey games. 

■ The club would like to skate on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday with the 
usual drop in on Saturday morning.  This would be 5 hours of ice that we 
would be paying for.  And then we’d have 1 ½ hours on Saturdays as a 
drop in paid to the rink by individual skaters. 

■ Asked for the key to the rink for Saturday mornings and we can let 
ourselves in, collect payments and lock up as needed.  It will lessen the 
need for an employee during that time and save the rink money. 

➢ Discussion held about what is happening at other rinks.  Suggested we reach out 
to Ken with what we learn to give him some ideas that might help Ginni will be 
the main contact with Ken about this information. Please email her if we find 
anything that might be useful. Michelle will reply back to him about the letter we 
received in regards to financials. 

 
❖ October Meeting Date  

➢ Discussion was held, but decided to table for now and see if the rink gets back to 
us in the next week or so with reopening news before selecting the date as we 
may need to hold an emergency meeting to make plans. 

 
Old Business: 
❖ Public Comment-- where should this be placed in the agenda. 

➢  Discussion was held.  Decision to hold it at the beginning just before the 
treasurer's report.  This will allow them to stay or leave as they wish for the rest 
of the meeting and will still allow us to discuss any topics brought up within new 
business if we chose to. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:09 pm 
 
Next meeting date: TBA 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Theresa Morgan 
 
 
 
 


